June 2, 2021

A regular meeting of the Bergen County Board of Taxation was held on
Wednesday, June 2, 2021 at TWO Bergen County Plaza, Tax Board Hearing Room
A, Hackensack, NJ. The meeting was called to order by President Calabrese at
9:30 A.M. and compliance with the Sunshine Law was indicated. The roll call was
taken:

Present: President Calabrese, Commissioners Schuster, Eilert, O’Connor,
Schettino, and Administrator Layton. The minutes of the May 5, 2021 meeting
was approved on a motion by Commissioner Eilert and seconded by Commissioner
Schettino.

ADMINISTRATOR'S REPORT:

1. Revaluations/Reassessments
2022 — Reassessments for all 2022 towns approved by the Director of the Division
of Taxation. Assessors are expected to send in status reports.

2023 - Bogota is a revaluation. Rerports for all four are expected when the jobs
begin.

New Milford is a revaluation.

Rochelle Park is a revaluation.

Wallington is a revaluation.

2. SR1A Report — The Board is approximately 1 month behind in processing
SR1A’s. Assessors were asked to please complete them and get them in to
the Board.

3. Resolution 21-03 — All 70 districts have been listed for assessment corrections.
A motion was made by Commissioner Schettino and seconded by Commissioner
Eilert to approve Resolution 21-03.



CORRESPONDENCE:

None

OLD BUSINESS:
OPRA request from Shawn Hopkins — The Administrators recommendations
were sent to all Commissioners for review. This is for records that we no longer

have access to. Our response is that we no longer have access to the records.

NEW BUSINESS:
None

The meeting was opened to the public at 9:40 AM.

The New Jersey Association of County Tax Boards Conference is August 30 to
September 3. The Administrator is asking the Commissioners to approve
paying for the assessors registration. A motion was made by Commissioner
O’Connor and seconded by Commissioner Eilert to approve the payment and also
for reimbursement of the hotel. The hotel is $249. a night.

We asked for an extension to hear and render judgments to August 13, 2021.
A response has not been received from the Director but it looks like we will have

until August 13 to finalize everything.

The next meeting is scheduled for September 8, 2021
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There being no further business before the Board, President Calabrese closed

the meeting at 9:41 AM as motioned by Commissioner Schettino and seconded

by Commissioner Schuster.
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Robert F. Layton, Tax Administrator
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